

## Help Plant a Church in Early 2026

We are excited to share a special opportunity for you to take part in planting churches in Chile. In the spring of 2026, Lord willing, two of our Chile Baptist College students, Sergio and Sebastian, will be planting new local churches. These men have served faithfully in their home church and have proven themselves faithful to the Lord and His ministry. We plan to partner with them by temporarily covering some of their personal and ministry expenses. To accomplish this, we need your help. Would you consider giving a one-time gift or becoming a monthly supporter of this church-planting project? We need \$12,000 for each church plant.



Photo of Sergio's and Sebastian's sending church. This church was started by a pastor we sent out several years ago.

All donations can be sent to the support address listed below. Please include "Chile Church Planting 2026" in the memo. If you would prefer to give online, email us at jason@connectchile.org for more information. Thank you for your prayers and your partnership in the gospel!

## **August Updates & Prayer Requests**

- Late last year, we shared how Liberty Baptist Church was forced to leave their property due to pressure from a neighbor who opposed having a church in the area. Since then, we've been praying for the property to sell, and it now looks like we may be nearing that goal. Please continue praying that all the details come together this month.
- In mid-July, Pastor Paul Youmans and a group of nearly 20 people from Central Florida visited our ministry. We
  are so thankful for their church's faithful partnership over the years. It was an honor to host them and share
  firsthand what God is doing here in Chile.
- In early August, Lori and I have the privilege of speaking at Vision Baptist Missions' Asia regional conference in Thailand. Please pray that God will use us to encourage and challenge the missionaries as they gather for a week of refreshment, training, and fellowship.
- On a more personal note, our daughter Katie was married on July 12th to Hinson Baggiano Wilson.
   We're incredibly thankful for how the Lord brought them together. Hinson will begin serving as a youth pastor in Texas this month. Please pray for them as they begin this exciting new chapter of life and ministry.
- We also have a wonderful update on our youngest son, Andrew. You may remember that he suffered a serious accident in June. According to the ear specialist, the only way to regain hearing after that type of injury would typically be through surgery. But Andrew has regained nearly all of his hearing—without surgery! The doctor called it "miraculous," and we wholeheartedly agree. We know the God of the impossible, and we thank you for praying. God has answered, and we give Him all the praise.

